
Dear Parents, 
From 25th May 2018 new regulations come into force to guide businesses in the new General Data Protection Regulations (GDPR). 
We are legally obliged to collect certain information about you and your child to comply with the legal requirements of the EYFS and to maintain accounts and records.  Other information that we collect however, is not a legal requirement although it helps us to do our job as your child-care provider; we will need you to sign a permission for non-statutory information about you and your child to be collected and processed.
All information on children and families is kept securely in premises and treated in confidence. We are registered with the Information Commissioner’s Office (ICO) and are aware of our responsibilities under General Data Protection Regulations (GDPR).
In general, the confidential information we have on file will only be shared if you give permission or there appears to be a child protection issue. We will only share information about your child with you or your child’s other carers, other professionals working with your child, or with the police, social services, local or central government including Ofsted.  All details will be kept confidential and records are kept secure. You have a right to access any of the information that we hold on you or your child at any time.

We would in most cases look to seek permission before contacting Front Door For Families with any concerns we had. However, if it is the best interests of the child then we may share information without prior consent. We follow guidelines set out by the Local Safeguarding Children's Board (LCSB). All data around Child Protection must be kept for 21 years.
When your child leaves La Casita, we will only store information on you or your child for as long as is absolutely necessary. Anything we don’t need to keep it will be deleted or shredded. We may decide to give us permission to hold onto some photographs for displays in the nursery. You will be given access to download your child’s learning journey from tapestry once s/he leaves La Casita.  We will make your child ‘inactive’ on tapestry but his/her learning journal will continue to be accessible to the manager until the following visit from Ofsted (as it can be up to 9 years between visits)

If you have any complaints with the way you feel we have handled any of your personal data, please speak to our data controller in the first instance, so that the complaint may be resolved. You have the right to complain to the Information Commissioners Officer (ICO) if you feel the complaint has not been dealt with to your satisfaction.

In the next few weeks you will get more information about GDPR and you will be asked to sign a permission for non-statutory information to be collected and processed (i.e. your child’s ethnicity) 
The data controller for La Casita is Meritxell Franco.
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